
Regarding Bills HB 1468, HB 1469, HB 1377 

Where do I begin!? 

Removing a child from school due to lack of vaccination is unthinkable. As a child I couldn’t have 

vaccinations due to allergies. Should I have been held a pariah? By your standards, that is exactly 

what I would become, an outsider. And who gets to decide what is best for our children? The 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT, not the parents, but a bureaucratic agency who looks at numbers, not 

actual PEOPLE. 

And the ND Health department is not infallible, as was evidenced by their mishandling and 

incompetent actions during COVID. Test numbers were grossly overestimated, non-professionals 

were allowed inside the labs to complete test results, and just last week a ‘computer glitch’ told 

everyone there were 88 people hospitalized for 2 weeks, when the actual number was 55. 

This is a huge government overreach, I would applaud everyone who stands up and tells you to 

vote NO to this grab at our personal rights. It is up to parents to care for children themselves. 

YOU  did not give birth to them, YOU do not house and feed them, and YOU won’t give a damn if 

things go wrong and there are health repercussions from these vaccines. Unless you are 

confident enough to step up and allow for individuals to SUE YOU and the ND Health 

Department personally. 

And as to requiring parents to watch an information video before ALLOWING them to get an 

exemption for their child? HOW DARE YOU! You automatically assume people are too STUPID to 

understand the value of vaccines, so you are going to make them jump through even MORE 

hoops to be able to live their lives without you telling them exactly how. 

Stand down, and stay out of it. 
 


